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Hon Craig Wallace MP
Member for Thuringowa

Our ref: MC47659

Your ref: Petitions

Mr Neil Laurie
The Clerk of the Parliament
Parliament House
George Street
Brisbane Qld 4000

Dear Mr Laurie

Minister for Main Roads

I refer to a petition number 1376-10 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mrs Dorothy
Pratt MP, Member for Nanango on 10 February 2010, about a request to lower the speed limit
through Blackbutt.

I am advised that the Department of Transport and Main Roads has completed a review of the
current speed zone and signage through Blackbutt. This review has identified the road
environment on the D'Aguilar Highway in the central business district of Blackbutt now supports
a 50km/h speed limit.

Your sirr^erel

Signage to reflect the new speed zone was installed in mid March 2010.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Craig Wallace MP
Minister for Main Roads

Level 13 Mineral House
41 George Street Brisbane 4000

PO Box 15456 City East
Queensland 4002 Australia

Telephone +61 7 3896 3691
Facsimile +61 7 3210 6214
Email mainroads@m inisterial.gld.gov.au

ABN 65 959 415 158
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